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Next Week  WEEK  9  

MON  
 

June 19   
Day  6  
 
 

TUES  June 20  
Day  7  
-Yr 8 Geography 
Exc Broulee Beach  
-Chapel  

WED  
 
 
  
 

June 21  
Day  8  
-  AICES U15 
Football  
-Road to Success 
Yr 12  
-Yr 5/6 AFL Paul 
Kelly Cup  
-JS Chapel  

THURS  
 

June 22  
Day 9  
 

FRI  
  

June 23  
Day 10  
-Milo & Muffins ( 6)  

SAT June 24  
 

SUN June 25  

Dear Members of the College Community, 
 

What is Success? 
How do we measure success individually and as an educational institution? 
Although Band Six and Band Five results are an indicator of a rigorous and 
thorough academic program, they cannot be the final measure of whether 
we as a school consider ourselves to be a success.  
As part of our quote of the day in our daily notices and our Year 12 pastoral 
care program we have been focusing on what success might look like. The 
common theme amongst the information students have listened to and 
watched comes back to your measure of happiness with your life.  A 75 
year study, that is still continuing today, completed by Harvard University, 
tracked the lives of 600 individuals from various backgrounds gathering 
information about their lives and possible future directions looking at what 
they thought a successful life would entail. A comparative survey of 
ƳƛƭƭŜƴƴƛŀƭΩǎ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦƛŜŘ ǘǿƻ ƳŀƧƻǊ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘƻrs of success: 
wealth and fame. The one key factor that was common in the 75 year study 
had nothing to do with wealth or fame but it was the quality of 
relationships people experienced.  The participants of the long-term study 
felt that if they had been able to develop strong relationships which 
impacted positively on them, then their levels of happiness were high over 
their lifetime. It was this sense of happiness that influenced how successful 
the participants felt their lives had been. 
What can we take fǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǘǳŘȅΚ hǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻŎǳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎ Ψ.ŜƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ȅƻǳΩ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ŀǊŜŀǎ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ƛǘ ōŜ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎΣ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜΣ ǎǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ 
but perhaps most importantly in our relationships. If we spend time and 
effort on our relationships, developing them to their full potential, this 
then can only have a positive impact on all our other aspects of lives. 
Therefore I encourage all students, regardless of their gifts and strengths, 
to look to develop close and fulfilling relationships that will help them 
through their ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ŎŀǊŜŜǊǎ ŀǘ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎΦ CƻǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ 
when the examinations are finished, the marks have been collated, degrees 
of hours been completed, it is not an individual lesson or concept that we 
remember but we remember how those around us made us feel. 
Therefore as a College, whilst we encourage our students to work hard on 
their academics, our measure of success must be that we enable our 
students to develop and grow as human beings, contributing to the greater 
good of the community through the development of strong, positive 
relationships with those around them. 
David Toghill 
Head of Senior School 

http://www.stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:admin@stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au
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Uniform Shop Hours:  
 

Monday  8:30am ï 9:30am  

Tuesday  8:30am ï 9:30am  

Wednesday  8:30am ï9:30am  

Thursday  8:30am ï9:30am  
         and             
3:00pm -3:30pm  
 

Friday     8:30am -9:30am  

  

 WEEK  10  

MON  
 

June 26  
Day  1  
-Production Week  
 

TUES  June 27  
Day  2  
-  Production Week  
-Kinder 2018 
Playgroup Session  
 

WED  
 
 
  
 

June 28  
Day  3  
-Production Week  
-JS Assembly  

THURS  
 

June 29    
Day 4  
-Production Week  
-  West African 
Drumming & Dance 
Performance  
  

FRI  
  

June 30  
Day 5  
-Production Week  
-Last day of Term  
 
 

SAT July 1  
 

SUN July 2  

Wanted  
The ISC are currently working on a collection of local studies resources for 
students to have easy access to for their studies. If you have any resources 
available that could be donated and added to our collection, we would very 
much appreciate it. 
 
We would also appreciate any faith resources such as Christian Fiction or 
Christian Biographies to add to our collection. 
 
Lisa Hagan 
Acting Librarian 
 
 
 
 

Uniform Shop Holiday Hours  
Closed  
Monday, 3 July 2017 ς Tuesday, 18 July 2017 
Open 
Wednesday, 19 July 2017              - 9:00am to 10:30am 
Thursday, 20 July 2017                  -  3:00pm to 4:00pm 
Friday, 21 July  2017                       - 9:00am to 11:00am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Junior School Birthdays  
Caitlin N, Millie J, Chloe W, Ben 
M, Thomas R, Tara W, Brenden 
H, Kyan T, Kyle Y, Lincoln H, 
Claudia T 
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Year 4 News  
In Year 4 we have been enjoying the kitchen garden program. We have planted, grown and picked our 
own produce which we then harvested and cooked some delicious sweet and savoury treats. We have 
investigated chance and probability ς also with the aid of some tasty treats! 

 
In Year 4 we have been learning about the First Fleet through iPad research, non fictional texts, novels, 
and have been engaging in thoughtful and animated discussion on the topic.  We have thoroughly 
enjoyed our weekly writing tasks and the opportunity to publish our own literacy works and are creating 
an ever expanding vocabulary to enhance our writing skills. 
 
wŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŀŘƻǊŀōƭŜ ǇǳǇǇȅ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΧΦ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our class charter takes pride of place up the front of our classroom and we live each day with our 
charter in mind and how we want to feel in our classroom. We strive to be an accepting class where 
everyone feels included, engaged safe, happy and able to achieve excellence in all they do.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Miss Davies 
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Year 6 News  
 

This term in Year Six we have been busy learning about some very engaging topics; from World 
War 2, to the Stolen Generation, essay writing to electrical circuits. 
 
We have been fascinated by the story of Hitler's Daughter by Jackie French which led to many 
pathways of inquiry. Human Rights in the 20th Century made up a large part of our discussion 
and research in English and History. 
 
We learnt how to write PEEL paragraphs so we could discuss topics about Human Rights. We 
have been scanning texts for evidence to back our claims. 
 
The pictures below show our experimentation with circuits and creating pathways for electricity 
to "flow".  Our culminating activity in Science and Technology was to design and make a model 
of a real life example of electrical energy being transformed into other forms of energy; kinetic, 
light, sound. 
 
What an incredibly busy term of learning it has been! Can you believe we are half way through 
Year Six and getting ready for high school? 
 
Mrs McCallum 
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Da Vinci Decathlon  ï Junior School  

 
Da Vinci Decathlon by Craig Stewart 

 
At Da Vinci decathlon we started with Science, English and ideation. For each activity we were 
given a work booklet to fill out. For ideation Kenish, Saul and Oscar had to come up with an idea 
to make kids stop playing video games and start reading books. In English Josie, Immy and I had 
ǘƻ Řƻ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊŘ ŀƴŀƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŜǾŜƴ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǾŜǊǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ WƻƘƴ [ŜƴƴƻƴΩǎ 
song Imagine. A lot of the anagrams were so hard we needed to ask Josh for help. Josh figured 
all of them out. While Josh figured them out, Kyle did the science task. When Kyle did some 
ǇŀǊŀƎǊŀǇƘǎ L ŜŘƛǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƘƛƳΦ ²Ŝ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ ŀƴȅ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǊŜŎŜǎǎΦ 
 
After recess we had to do Maths, engineering, Art and poetry, and cartography. For engineering 
Kyle had to make a swing. We were marked on things like the time it swings and the stability of 
the swing. For Maths Saul, Josh and I were put through a series of intense challenges to test our 
skill. Halfway through Maths josh had to leave and help with art and poetry with Oscar and 
Immy. They made a fantastic 3D picture. For cartography Kenish, Immy and Jose had to look at 
maps and determine what type they were and they also did coordinates.  
 
Finally we had lunch. Mrs McCallum got us pizza, garlic bread and poppers. After we finished 
we moved on to our last two activities. Josh, Saul Oscar and I did code breaking while the 
others did general knowledge. Out of the many codes that were there we only decoded two. In 
general knowledge we had to figure out authors of books, scenes from movies, and where 
things were in the world.  
 
Overall, this was an exciting and exhilarating experience. 
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Da Vinci Decathlon  ï Senior School  
 
The da Vinci Decathlon is an academic competition designed to challenge the minds of school 
students. Students compete in teams of eight across 10 disciplines: Engineering, Mathematics 
Code breaking, Art and Poetry, Science, English, Ideation, Creative producers, Cartography and 
General Knowledge. !ƴŘ ŦƻǊ {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ¸ŜŀǊ т ŀƴŘ у ǘŜŀƳǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ 
morning start, the -п ŘŜƎǊŜŜǎ ǘŜƳǇŜǊŀǘǳǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŎŀǇƛǘŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ŀƴōŜǊǊŀ ǘǊŀŦŦƛŎΦ  
 
The expert driving of Mrs. Woolnough and Mr. Toghill got us through the last of those 
conundrums. On arrival our sixteen students were whisked away from us and taken to their 
respective tables in the Canberra Grammar School gymnasium where the thinking began! 
Teachers were not allowed into the ΨǘƘƛƴƪ-a-ǘƻǊƛǳƳΩ so our youngsters were really on their own. 
And the tasks were unbelievably challenging.  
 
The theme this year was Imagination and tasks included creating a one-minute play dealing 
with an historical event and ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴ ΨƛƳŀƎƛƴŀǊȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘΩ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴ ŀ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ 
ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ. The students created art work, wrote poetry and stories, decoded ciphers, 
interpreted complicated maps and worked on Mathematical and Engineering problems using 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƴŜǿŜǎǘ ǘŀǎƪ Ideation ŘǊŜǿ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ 
design thinking talents in generating, developing and communicating new ideas in response to 
a problem.  
 
{ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƭƛƎŜƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƘƛŎƘ the teams tackled the tasks, their team 
work and impeccable behaviour. They have been great ambassadors for the College. 
 
Year 7 team: Brock De Winter, Oliver Dolphin, Danika Doberer, Jamie Hackett, Lukash Spakova-
Paul, Lucy Woolnough, Ariahn Ingram, Joel Verdouw 
 
Year 8 team: Hunter Backo, Patrick Eberle, Alana Holley, Cooper Ives, Jarrah Limon, Daniel 
Nokes, Samuel Nelson, Liana Verdouw. 
 
Special thanks to Kate Woolnough and David Toghill for driving and helping with the marking of 
the challenges. 
 
Tracey Lee 
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Sports News  
 

AICES Cross Country: 

 

!ŦǘŜǊ ŀƴ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ {!{{! ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŜǾŜƴǘΣ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ 

had a squad of students to represent SASSA & participate at the 

Senior School AICES Cross Country Championships which were held 

at the Sydney International Equestrian Centre last week.  

 

I would like to congratulate Rumer Williams on her success as she 

finished in 2nd position in the 18 years Girls 6000m race. This is an 

outstanding result and one as a College we are exceptionally proud 

of.  Rumer Williams and Byron Van Dyk (finished 5th in the 15 years 

Boys event) will now prepare for the NSW CIS Cross Country 

Championships which will be held on the 15th June at Eastern Creek 

Raceway.  

 

Joining Rumer & Byron the College will also have a number of Junior School students 

participating at the Junior School CIS Cross Country event which will be held on the same day. I 

would like to wish Amelia Wilks, Ryan Smith, Oliver King and Liam Walther all the best and we 

are looking forward to hearing results from all students competing. 
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HSIE News  
¢ŜǊƳ н Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎǘǳŘȅƛƴƎ I{L9 ŀǘ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎΗ  
 
Year 7 History participated in an archaeological dig as part of their study of ancient Egypt. 
Students were introduced to the methodology of archaeology and then uncovered artifacts 
from Egypt. We then discussed and made conclusions about what was found, asking historical 
questions and coming to a better understanding of life at that time. Students were enthusiastic 
and participated wonderfully in this experience. 

          
Year 8 Geography will be participating in a rock pool/beach/land care excursion next week. 
During this they will be guided by various people from the Eurobodalla Shire Council who will 
introduce students to the environmental wonders of our beautiful region. Thanks to Ms 
Hofman for her work on organising this. Four Year 8 students will have the opportunity to 
attend an environmental camp next term. We are currently working through the selection 
process with interested students. 
Year 9 History, Mr Fraser, Mr Fuller and I spent a day in Canberra this term, visiting the 
Australian War Memorial and National Museum where we participated in educational 
programs. These reflected perfectly the concepts covered in their class work over the past two 
terms. It was an early start and late finish but the students represented the College beautifully. 
Lots of learning took place and a great experience of something different was had by all. 
Year 10 Geography students have completed a number of field trips in our local area with the 
final product of these being a major project.  
Our senior classes have been busily preparing for examinations and assessments. Year 12 in 
particular have been working hard and should now be preparing for the final Trial Examinations 
next term. Congratulations to Year 11 who survived their first examination period! 
We are also welcoming opportunities to make greater links with the Junior School through the 
study of HSIE units. Next week, Years 3 & 5 will participate in archaeological digs which will be 
exciting for all involved! These will relate to units of work theȅ ŀǊŜ ǎǘǳŘȅƛƴƎ ΧΧΦΦ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭƻǘǎ 
of fun too! 
Mrs Anita Berton 
Head of HSIE 
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Junior School Awards      Congratulations! 

 

Personal Bests                                                                      
KF 
Reuben 
Woods 
Jackson 
Rowland-
Smith 
Connor 
Kay 
Alexis 
Carver 
Makayla 
Wade 

1J 
Lachlan 
Batistic 

2M 
 

3P 
Cameron 
Leggott 
Sajali 
Premawardihna 

 

4D 
Adam Scully 
Shannon 
Batistic 
Amelia 
Wilks 
Amelie 
Sacoor 
 
 

5B 
Oscar 
Sharman 
Kieren 
Louttit 
Lachlan 
Kernaghan 
Isabella 
Lopresti 
Tayah Boyd 
Chloe Wallis 
Sophie 
Heslop 

6M 
Craig Stewart 
Charlie King 
Jesse Schiefferly 
Rusty Van Dyk 
Jared Sing 
Tara Whittaker 

          BRONZE                                 BRONZE SILVER GOLD 
Bella Young 

Gracie Freeman 
Amelia Campbell 

Sophia Carver 
Logan Wicks 
Zaria Gibson 

Jordan Grimmond 
Erin Domeny 
Patrick Wade 

Jared Sing 
Bonnie Dalgleish 
Choe deWinter 

   

Josephine Eberle 
Caden James 
Nate Gibson 

Thomas Ritchie 
Jackson Rowland-Smith 

Jayden Freshwater    

Patrick Wade 
Amber Domeny 
Selby Johnston 

Lilka Brown 
Alex Young 

Olive Zammit 
Rusty Van Dyk 
Thomas Ritchie 

Nate Gibson 
Gracie Freeman 

Zaria Gibson 
Nick Berry 
Ryan Smith 

Nelson Wark 
Ryan Smith 

Nathan Gould 
Emily-Rose Wallis 

                       twLb/Lt![Ω{ AWARD                            W¦bLhw {/Ihh[Ih¦{9 /!t¢!LbΩ{ 
AWARD                                
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Music News                                                 
Tickets on sale at the front office for our 2017 production '100 years of music in 100 minutes. 
Two evening performances only with limited seating, so don't delay. Adults $10, students / 

Concession $5. 

 
 


